

JUN 0 5 2023

June 1, 2023

Mr. Ivan D. Butts President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King Street, Suite 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Ivan:

This is a follow up to the August 20, 2021, notification wherein the union was informed that CareFirst BlueCross BlueShield became the new administrator of the non-career USPS Health Benefit Plan as of January 1, 2022.

Previously, it was administered by United Healthcare (UHC) with a standard runout period allowing outstanding claims covered by UHC to be processed and paid for 12 months from the end of the contract. Subsequently, this deadline was extended by six months, to June 30<sup>th</sup>.

Effective July 1, 2023, any run-out claim by non-career participants in the USPS Health Benefits Plan will no longer be processed under UHC. As such, any claims submitted to United Healthcare after June 30<sup>th</sup> will not be processed or paid.

Please contact Bruce Nicholson at extension 7773 if you have questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

Director

Contract Administration (NALC)